
EATON TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

MONTHLY MEETING 
August 3, 2021 

 
 

The regular monthly meeting of the Eaton Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:00 
p.m. by Chairman White on Tuesday August 3, 2021. 
 
Present were, Chairman Kenny White, Supervisor Abe Kukuchka, Supervisor/Road Master Paul 
Rowker.ro 
 
Minutes from the previous meeting were distributed in draft form.  With no corrections needed, Supervisor 
Kukuchka made a motion to accept the minutes, seconded by Supervisor Rowker. 
 
FINANCIAL REPORT: 
 
Supervisor Kukuchka declared the report good. Supervisor Rowker stated that there was no trouble, but 
the bills for blacktop had not yet come out. Lori Faux Bennet requested a report.  
 
ZONING OFFICER REPORT: 
 
Supervisor Kukuchka made a motion to accept the report. It was noted by Supervisor Rowker that the 
Zoning Officers were finishing the transition, and Officer Woods wrapped up his current working permits. 
 
VISITORS AND GUESTS: 
 
Resident Lori Bennet first questioned unclassified expenditures of $51. She stated she was busy and did 
not join the Seneca Park Committee, and also that the roads were well taken care of this winter. She then 
voiced her opinion about using the park for sports since the school cannot accommodate them. Further 
discussion ensued. 
Pat Quinn , Ambassador of the Seneca Nation, and professor presented his hopes for the pork using 
volunteerism and attrition. Resident Lori Bennet inquired about the educational aspects specifically and 
Mr. Quinn explained the various talks he gives. Lacrosse fields were discussed. Resident Linda 
Coolbaugh spoke of bussing children to the park for education. She also commented that litter is under 
control and problem with the lavatory and pets has been corrected. They asked if they could buy shirts 
denoting the Seneca Park Staff, and it was discussed and decided that the Township should speak with 
our attorney first. Resident Dawn Rogers brought up the presentation to beheld at the courthouse making 
this a Purple Heart Community and requested a sign be put up at the park. Following, Dr. Gere Reisinger 
spoke more about the Seneca Nation and lacrosse, and Mr. Richard Scalese, friend of the doctor offered 
his services with setting up the park and insurances. 
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
The assessors Report was reviewed. The South Eaton Cemetery Association  meeting will be held on 
August 16. Electronics recycling was removed. Centennial/Business meeting for PSATS was scheduled. 
Black top projects are completed, and tar chip projects are in the future. The shoulders in Thurston 
Hollow were4 discussed.  A grant for tree removal has been filed.  
 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:26 by Chairman White, seconded by Supervisor Kukuchka. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jennifer D. Harvey 
Eaton Township Secretary 


